
Falls from height remain one of the biggest causes of 
accidents and fatalities in construction, therefore it is 
important that the hierarchy of fall protection set out  
in the Work at Height Regulations 2005 is followed  
at all times.

Home builders constructing new homes should install  
internal fall protection to protect the workers installing roof 
coverings from injuring themselves while working above  
open roof trusses. Types of internal fall protection include 
proprietary decking systems or air bags/bean bags as  
soft-landing systems.

Following an investigation with our members, it was noted that 
some UK House Builders allow internal fall arrest systems to be 
removed once the roof is felted and battened; unfortunately 
though this only addresses one aspect of the risk involved. 

Although operatives are instructed and trained to only walk 
where the tile battens are attached to the trusses, it is possible 
for the operative to lose their balance and place their foot  
mid-span of the truss to prevent them from falling over.  
This risk increases further when the roof is being loaded  
out with roof tiles, because the operative is stood in the  
upright position along the truss line, while walking up the  
roof carrying the roof coverings. 

In the event that a roof batten broke under the weight of an 
operative, there is only the strength of the underfelt membrane 
to prevent the operative falling through into the roof void,  
and as such the potential risk of injury remains high.

The NFRC therefore recommends that the internal fall protection 
is not removed by the home builder or main contractor until 
it is safe to do so; ideally when the roofing works have been 
completed, but as a minimum when the roof has been felted, 
battened and completely loaded out. 

At no point would we advocate that the internal fall protection 
be removed before this point, unless the risk assessment  
deems that it is safe to do so. 
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Note: Although care has been taken to ensure, to the best of our knowledge, that all data and information contained herein is 
accurate to the extent that they relate to either matters of fact or accepted practice or matters of opinion at the time of publication, 
NFRC, the authors and the reviewers assume no responsibility for any errors in or misrepresentations of such data and/or 
information or any loss or damage arising from or related to their use. Data and information are provided for general guidance only 
and readers must always take specific advice in relation to the use of materials, techniques and/or applications.
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